[image: image1.wmf]



      
November 2007 Newsletter

COMMANDER. Stephen Hansen Phone 717 762 0323     
CHAPLAIN.  Alan R. Shane Phone 301 223 7106
SR. VICE COMDR. Tony Pruchniewski 301 739 7911

Visitation CHAPLAIN. Bob Blair Phone 301 790 2189
JR. VICE COMDR. Patrick Casey 978 433 6727

SGT. AT ARMS. Clyde Stair

ADJUTANT.  Ernie Unger Phone 301 842 2562      

O.D. Ted Dundus
TREASURER.  Howard L. Williams, Jr.            

JUDGE ADVOCATE. Robert Sandberg 

DAV Chapter Web Site: www.davmembersportal.org/chapters/md/14 

Chapter Web Site; www.geocities.com/hagerstownDAV
MEETING NOTICE 

The next Chapter Meeting will be held at 7:00 PM November 20th at the Funkstown American Legion Post 211. Chapter meetings are held on the third Tuesday of each month beginning at 7:00 PM.  Refreshments are served after the Chapter Meeting.

A Chapter Executive Committee Meeting will be held November 15th at 9:00 AM. The Chapter Executive Committee Meetings are held at Post 202 American Legion, American Legion Drive, Williamsport, Maryland. The Executive Committee Members get together at 8:00 AM for Breakfast prior to the meeting any member may attend.

KITTY DRAWINGS


The following Members names were drawn at last months meeting on the Kitty Drawings.

Prize #1 - $100.00 = Philip E. Metz (Not Present)

Prize #2 - $15.00 = Fred H. Wishard (Not Present)

Kitty Drawings are held at each regular meeting. The purpose of these drawings is to increase attendance. You must be present and have donated $.50 prior to each drawing to be eligible to win.  

COMMANDER

 
Comrades: We are making preparations for the Veterans Day programs. I will be involved in the wreath laying ceremonies and will be speaking at local nursing facilities. I still have some time open so if you need a speaker please contact me at the phone numbers below. 

Our Christmas program that provides comfort items to the veterans in local nursing homes is coming together. If you would like to assist with this program and help distribute these items please notify Visitation Chaplain Bob Blair or myself. We can always use your assistance. 

Several weeks ago Clyde Stair, Bob Blair, Jesse Brown and I visited the troops who were injured in Iraq and Afghanistan at Walter Reed Army Medical Center (WRAMC). We were fortunate to be given an escort for the couple of hours that we were there. Our visitation went very well, however we did not accomplish our goal of arranging a Dinner/Information meeting for these injured vets. Jesse Brown used his electric chair and visited several places Clyde, Bob and I was not escorted to. In the future we must obtain a permission letter from WRAMC with the normal who, what, why, when, etc! You will then be assigned an escort for the duration of your visit. In ending, I want to say "Thank You" to Mr. & Mrs. Jesse Brown for permitted us to use their van.

A DAV National Service Officer from the Baltimore Office will be visiting with us on meeting night. If you have and questions concerning your claim or benefits please attend this meeting and speak with the National Service Officer (NSO). Prior to the meeting the NSO will be providing instruction to Adjutant Unger and myself relative to how to fill out the forms required in filing a claim. We plan to establish a Chapter Service Officer in contact with the National Service Officer concerning local veterans’ claims. 

If you want a ride to our meetings please contact me, I will try to arrange transportation.

 
I can be contacted at shansen.dav@comcast.net my home phone number is (717) 762-0323 and my cell phone number is (717) 404-6580.                                                                      Respectfully, Steve Hansen, Commander
CHAPLAIN
 
We sadly report the death of member Paul Bonebrake this month and extend to his family sincere sympathy. 

From the Chaplain’s corner come kudos to Tony Pruchniewski for a lot of great work on this year's For-Get-Me-Not drive as well as the terrific response from members in manning the weekend sites. With successful drives we are able to assist our vets and their families in so many ways. In short your work makes Chaplain Blair's and my work a piece of cake, thanks. 

Please keep Ora Delauter, Wilbur Mitchell, Fred Wisherd, Wayne Alter, Wayne French, Joe Dyer, Dale Everett, Stanley Jones, James Paff, Richard Robinson, John Leather and Basil Kuhn in your thoughts this month and a special prayer for Bill Ridenour as he is facing some rough times. Both Bob and I want to hear from you if there are others we need to be made aware of.                                          In His Service, Alan Shane, Chaplain 

Disabled American Veterans

Ralph S. Tagg, Jr., Chapter 14

C/o Ernest C. Unger

11837 Hanging Rock Rd.

Clear Spring, MD. 21722


VA Seeks Help in Contacting POWs

The Department of Veterans Affairs is once again reaching out to former prisoners of war, urging them to contact the department to find out if they are eligible for health care, disability compensation and other services.

VA estimates more than 25,000 former prisoners of war are alive today and is trying to contact those who are not receiving any benefits or health care through an outreach program that includes asking citizens to pass the word to veterans they know.

VA also extends a helping hand to the surviving spouses and family members of former POWs, who may be eligible for certain benefits and services.

I recent years, VA has expanded benefits to all former POWs with strokes and certain common heart diseases. More than a dozen other diseases were already covered.

If you know a former POW, please ask him or her to contact the VA at 1-800-827-1000.    

New Polytrauma Center Planned

The Audie L. Murphy Memorial Veterans Hospital in San Antonio, Texas, will house the nation’s newest Polytrauma Rehabilitation Center, where seriously injured and wounded veterans can receive intensive medical rehabilitation for treatment of disabilities due to trauma.

The new care center will eventually house one floor of polytrauma ward space (12 beds) and transitional housing (12 apartments); one floor of polytrauma rehabilitation and multi-purpose space; and one floor for physical medicine and prosthetics service. Construction on the $66 million project is expected to begin next year.

The VA currently operates four polytrauma centers in Minneapolis, Minn.: Richmond, Va.: Tampa, Fla.; and Palo Alto, Calif. The centers assist traumatic brain injury patients and service members suffering from other serious problems, including amputations, burns, blindness and post-traumatic stress disorder. The facilities have structured their services around teams of specialists.

HAGERSTOWN VA OUTPATIENT CLINIC Hours of Operation: Monday through Friday; 8:00 AM till 4:30 PM.

The Hagerstown VA Clinic is located at the Hub Plaza on Eastern Boulevard, Hagerstown. For additional information or questions call the Hagerstown VA Clinic at 1 (866) 399 0117 or (301) 665 1462.The Hagerstown VA Clinic is always looking for volunteers, for information on how to become a clinic volunteer contact Chapter 14 Clinic Representative Alan Shane, Phone 301-223-7106

SERVICE OFFICERS 

Maryland Veterans Commission/ Pennsylvania Veterans Representatives & DAV National Service Officer 

The Maryland Veterans Commission Office is located at 33 west Washington St. Room 206, Hagerstown. Service Officer Mr. George E. Kauffman hours are Tuesday’s from 9:00 AM until 2:00 PM. Phone (301) 791 0356. 

Franklin County Pennsylvania, Veterans Representative Robert Harris Phone (717) 263 4326
Adams County Pennsylvania, Veterans Representative, Mark Stock, Phone (717) 337 9835

If you wish to contact a DAV National Service Officer the Baltimore Office Phone Number is (410) 230 4440.
And Finally: “Change your thoughts and you change your world.”

-Norman Vincent Peale-
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